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December 16, 2014

The Honorable Nikki Haley

Governor of South Carolina

Pendleton St Ofc Of The Governor 1205
Market Center, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

A number of outstanding citizens in your state have been active this year coordinating
TIPS (Training for Intervention ProcedureS) alcohol education training. We want to let
you know of their contributions.

TIPS trainers teach bartenders, servers, sellers, and even peers to spot the signs of
intoxication and prevent alcohol-related problems before they occur. Through TIPS
training, individuals around the drinker gain the skills and confidence to step in to

prevent over-consumption and the associated problems that often arise from the misuse of
alcohol.

I know you value concerned citizenship in your constituents and I know they would
appreciate hearing from you. The attached sample letters are addressed to active TIPS
trainers who are making a big difference in South Carolina. Perhaps you could take the
time to recognize the contributions of these trainers by sending correspondence over your
own letterhead stationery. If possible, we would appreciate a copy of anything you send.

If you have any questions about the TIPS program and how it can benefit South Carolina,
please call me at 800-438-8477 or check out our web site at www.gettips.com. Thank
you for your time and concern.

Sincerely,

am Chaf
President and CEO
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December 16, 2014

Ernest Pyles

General Manager

AMF Bowling Center

308 Tw

GREENVILLE, SC 29607

Dear Ernest:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your good citizenship and your hard work in
helping to prevent alcohol-related incidents in our state.

Your contributions through TIPS training help prevent intoxication and related injuries
and help decrease the risk of tragedies related to drunk driving and underage drinking.
The efforts of citizens like you underscore the grassroots value of community service.

Thank you for working to reduce the unnecessary loss of human potential. I salute you
for your involvement with TIPS and your commitment to make South Carolina a safer

place to live.

Sincerely,

Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina



December 16, 2014

Niels Olsen

Director, F&B and Safety Departments
Hotel Advisors

1726 Hidden Creek Dr

Rock Hill, SC 29732-2717

Dear Niels:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your good citizenship and your hard work in
helping to prevent alcohol-related incidents in our state.

Your contributions through TIPS training help prevent intoxication and related injuries
and help decrease the risk of tragedies related to drunk driving and underage drinking.
The efforts of citizens like you underscore the grassroots value of community service.

Thank you for working to reduce the unnecessary loss of human potential. I salute you
for your involvement with TIPS and your commitment to make South Carolina a safer

place to live.

Sincerely,

Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina



December 16, 2014

Richard Kellstrom

General Manager

North Charleston All

5001 Coliseum Dr

North Charleston, SC 29418-7914

Dear Richard:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your good citizenship and your hard work in
helping to prevent alcohol-related incidents in our state.

Your contributions through TIPS training help prevent intoxication and related injuries
and help decrease the risk of tragedies related to drunk driving and underage drinking.
The efforts of citizens like you underscore the grassroots value of community service.

Thank you for working to reduce the unnecessary loss of human potential. I salute you
for your involvement with TIPS and your commitment to make South Carolina a safer

place to live.

Sincerely,

Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina



December 16, 2014

Katherine Lipsky

Owner

Katherine Lipsky-Event Hospitality Services LLC
161 Seven Farms Dr

Daniel Island, SC 29492-7596

Dear Katherine:

[ am writing to express my appreciation for your good citizenship and your hard work in
helping to prevent alcohol-related incidents in our state.

Your contributions through TIPS training help prevent intoxication and related injuries
and help decrease the risk of tragedies related to drunk driving and underage drinking.
The efforts of citizens like you underscore the grassroots value of community service.

Thank you for working to reduce the unnecessary loss of human potential. 1 salute you
for your involvement with TIPS and your commitment to make South Carolina a safer

place to live.

Sincerely,

Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina



December 16, 2014

Jonathan Glass

Counselor

Coastal Carolina University
204 University Blvd
Conway, SC 29526-8834

Dear Jonathan:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your good citizenship and your hard work in
helping to prevent alcohol-related incidents in our state.

Your contributions through TIPS training help prevent intoxication and related injuries
and help decrease the risk of tragedies related to drunk driving and underage drinking.
The efforts of citizens like you underscore the grassroots value of community service.

Thank you for working to reduce the unnecessary loss of human potential. I salute you
for your involvement with TIPS and your commitment to make South Carolina a safer

place to live.

Sincerely,

Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina



December 16, 2014

Danielle Girard

Belmond Charleston Place Hotel
Charleston Place Hotel

1123 Silent Harbor Ct

Mount Pleasant, SC 29464-9042

Dear Danielle:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your good citizenship and your hard work in
helping to prevent alcohol-related incidents in our state.

Your contributions through TIPS training help prevent intoxication and related injuries
and help decrease the risk of tragedies related to drunk driving and underage drinking.
The efforts of citizens like you underscore the grassroots value of community service.

Thank you for working to reduce the unnecessary loss of human potential. I salute you
for your involvement with TIPS and your commitment to make South Carolina a safer

place to live.

Sincerely,

Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina



